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SUMMER TERM 

12 May 2023 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

 

MAY  

Weds 17 Class 1 Collective Worship 

Fri 19 Y6 Rugby Tournament @ 
LRFC 

Mon 22 Class 5 to London 

Fri 26 End of Half-term 

JUNE  

Mon 5 Back to school 

Mon 5 Class Photos 

Wed 7 Class 3 Welcome 
Wednesday 

Wed 7 Y3/4 Kwik Cricket pm 

Tues 13 Sports Day - children 
home at 1pm after picnic 
lunch 

Wed 14 Class 4 Collective Worship 

Wed 14 Y5 Maths Challenge @ 
Lucton School 

Thurs 15 Y4 Maths Challenge @ 
Lucton School 

Fri 16 Nursery to Three Counties 
Show 

Weds 21 Y6 Transition Day @ The 
Chase 

Weds 28 Class 2 Collective Worship 

Thurs 29 Y6 Transition Day @ 
Dyson’s 

Fri 30 School closes at 1.00pm 

 

Message from the Head Teacher 

 

VALUE OF THE MONTH 

HONESTY 

‘”Dear children, let us not love with words or 
speech, but with actions and in truth.” 

 
John 3:18 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Cradley children are truly amazing! 

Thank you so much to all the children 

who came to the village Coronation 

Event.  Everyone loved the Maypole 

Dancing and the singing.  The children 

really did us proud and there was such a 

good turn out, so thank you to parents 

and grandparents for supporting us. 

This week the Year 6 children have 

completed their SATs tests.  It has been a 

very challenging week but the children 

have showed courage and resilience and 

have tackled them in such a mature way. 

Well done to everyone. 

This afternoon we are celebrating with 

games, activities and cake! 

Have a lovely weekend everyone. 

God Bless. 

Mrs Jones 
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           Attendance 

Well done to Class 2 who have had 99.04% attendance this week! They 

get to look after Alfie the Attendance Bear next week.  Please can we 

remind parents that arrivals after 8.45am are counted as late and arrivals after 

8.55am once registers close count as a missed morning session and are included 

in attendance figures. 

Class 1 – 87.5%      Whole school – 94.0% 

Class 2 – 99.04% 

Class 3 – 98.15% 

Class 4 – 93.38% 

Class 5 – 95.45% 

 

We are a friendly, local toddler group that meets in Storridge 

Village Hall.  We welcome little ones from 0-5, accompanied and supervised by 

their parents/carers, to stay and play.  We meet on Thursdays from 10:30-12 

during term time, for a charge of £2 per family, which includes a craft activity, 

songs, snacks and drinks.  

Please come and join us, we’d love to see you! 

Teeny Tots Toddler Group 

To stay up-to-date with life in our school, 

follow us on: 

 

Facebook: @cradley.ce.primary 

 

 

Twitter: @CradleyCEPri 

 

 

Instagram: @cradley_ce_primary 

Holiday Club 

Our next Holiday Club will be 

running in the first four weeks of 

the Summer holidays and is 

available to book now on School 

Money. 



 Clubs 

Here are the clubs which are running this half-term.  Your 

child must be signed up to them at the start of the term in 

order to attend. 



 

 
NEWS 

Thank you to everyone who supported FoCS at the village coronation event on 

Monday.  The home made cakes and sweetie cones went down a treat, so thank you to 

makers and bakers, those who helped on the stall, in the background, and many others who 

braved the wet weather and came along.  It was good fun, the weather worked in our favour 

as we were moved to a sheltered area with lots of people passing by.  Well done to Mrs 

Jones who guessed the number of sweeties in the jar.  It was 99 for those of you that had a 

guess. 

Altogether we raised about £130 which is our best yet for community days, and it was great 

to be involved with our lovely village. The children enjoyed playing games with the scout 

groups, keepie uppies with the tennis club, ringing bells, eating cakes and ice creams… 

 

Thank you also to everyone who donated bags of clothing for our Rags 2 Riches collection 

last week - you raised £64.25 for our school! 

 

We have a new affiliation with GoHenry. 

If you want to sign up, you can use the promo code PARENTKIND to receive 2 months free 

of charges. 

 

Thanks for your support, 

 

Kirstie, Lucy, Liz, Annie and all of the FoCS team 



Please share the below information with anyone you think might like 

to join us on some short, local walks. 



 

 

 

 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

NURSERY Charlie for sharing beautifully with his friends. 

Imogen for being kind and caring to her friends. 

CLASS 1 Bella for her perseverance in English and independent writing. 

James for his perseverance in English and independent 

writing. 

CLASS 2 Sophie for a positive attitude towards all work but especially in 

writing. 

Byron for making great contributions during history lessons 

and showing super listening skills. 

CLASS 3 Harry for showing enthusiasm in reading and topic. 

Jasmine for showing perseverance with her writing.  

CLASS 4 Sophia for outstanding achievement at the Mud Run. 

Mya for consistently being engaged in all of her lessons. 

CLASS 5 All of Class 5 for being shining stars and blowing us away 
throughout the SATs process. 

HEAD TEACHER 

AWARD 

Sophia & Dylan for an amazing Mud Run. 

Sophie D for being so kind and helpful to children around 

school. 

Isla-Mai for showing such courage during SATs. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NURSERY NEWS 

We have had another short but fun-filled week in nursery, playing with our friends and learning 

lots of new things.  

On Tuesday, Lauren was talking to the children about why a knight wears armour. They then 

took it in turns to talk about what things they need to wear to keep themselves safe when out 

and about. In the afternoon, we set up an assault course that the ‘Cradley Knights’ had to make 

their way across to capture the dragon.  

Kelley was helping the children to build their very own castles on Wednesday, using the wooden 

blocks. The children demonstrated some good understanding of mathematical knowledge, 

relating to size, shape and number. Whilst outside, the children were hopping and jumping their 

way across the hopscotch path. 

On Thursday, Donna had her special snack time with the children and they made some very 

impressive fruit kebab swords. As it was such a lovely sunny day, the children spent most of 

their time playing outside on the slide and making tasty treats in the mud kitchen. They have 

also been busy mark making with chalks, paintbrushes and water. 

To end the week, Lauren took the children on a welly walk to hunt for some icy dragons eggs. 

Once they had found them, the children had to try and free the baby dragons from the icy eggs. 

This afternoon, we have had a lovely time, dressed in our red, white and blue, celebrating the 

King’s Coronation alongside the rest of the school. 



Forest School with Class 2 

This week in Forest School, Class 2 

had fun sawing wood ready to make 

necklaces in their next session.  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christian Drama Club 

Well done to our Christian Drama Club for writing and 

presenting their own up to date version of the Lost 

Coin, a puppet show with sound effects and 

everything! They were great!  

A massive well done to our amazing Year 6s!  That’s SATs done! 



Amazing Achievements at Home 

Remember to send in 

photos and details of 

your child’s amazing 

achievements at home 

and we will include 

them here each week. 

A big well done 

to Skyla who 

was Star of the 

Week in her 

Karate lessons 

last week!  

Dylan took part in his 

first Mud Run at the 

weekend at Eastnor.  

It was a 3km course 

covering lots of hilly 

muddy tracks.  

Amazing work Dylan 

- well done! 

Congratulations to 

Sophia for 

completing the 6km 

Mud Run at Eastnor 

- she finished 10th 

out of 49 U20 

females - brilliant 

running Sophia! 

Well done to these amazing cyclists - 

Joseph, Owen, Charlotte, Ben, Johnny 

and Poppy - for cycling the whole 

17km Family Trail in the Forest of 

Dean at the weekend.  What a massive 

amount of pedalling!  Well done! 

Toby finished 

33rd out of over 

150 children in 

the Great 

Birmingham 

Junior Run at 

the weekend.  

Amazing 

achievement 

Toby, well done! 



New Lunch Menus for this Term 




